File No. 09-451(a)(a)/11-344
(ITEM           )  From the Interim Director, Department of Family Care, requesting authorization to extend for one additional year, 2012, a Professional Services Contract with the Milwaukee Center for Independence, Inc. (MCFI) for Best Practice Quality Review Services, by recommending adoption of the following:
A RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, the Department of Family Care (DFC) operates a Managed Care Organization (MCO) [also known as a Care Management Organization (CMO)] in accordance with the Health and Community Supports Contract between Milwaukee County and the State of Wisconsin Department of Health Services; and


WHEREAS, prior to July 2010, the Milwaukee County Department on Aging (MCDA) was the department responsible for operation of the CMO providing the Family Care benefit for eligible and enrolled residents of Milwaukee County; and 


WHEREAS, the CMO operated by MCDA issued a Request for Proposals (RFP) in 2008 soliciting proposals from qualified agencies to provide Best Practice and Quality Monitoring Services in 2009 with the right to continue, upon satisfactory performance and at the discretion of MCDA, for two (2) additional years; and


WHEREAS, the proposal submitted by the Milwaukee Center for Independence, Inc., in response to the aforementioned RFP was determined to best meet the requirements and needs of the CMO; and

WHEREAS, MCDA received authority from the Board (File No. 09-62, Journal, February 5, 2009, and File No. 09-451, Journal, December 17, 2009) to execute a Professional Services Contract with MCFI to provide Best Practice Team Quality Review Services to MCDA-CMO under Family Care for the period February 15, 2009, through December 31, 2009, and then again from January 1, 2010, through 

December 31, 2010, with the option to renew through 2011 without a competitive Request for Proposals (RFP) based on satisfactory performance; and 

WHEREAS, the MCO, now operated by DFC, continues to require the services of the Best Practice Team; and 

WHEREAS, the State of Wisconsin Department of Health Services has made or will incorporate changes affecting the Family Care Program as the result of changes to the State Budget; and 

WHEREAS, DFC believes it is in the best interests of the County to maintain the best possible stability, including stability on the Best Practice Team, during transitions that may occur due to changes affecting Family Care in the current State Budget; and

WHEREAS, MCFI has satisfactorily performed the Best Practice services; now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, (1) The Director of the Department of Family Care (DFC) is authorized to execute a Professional Services Contract with the Milwaukee Center for Independence, Inc., for Best Practice Quality Review Services for one additional year, 2012, (2) services shall be performed under the direct supervision of the DFC Director or his/her designee, and (3) any costs during the term of this agreement over the amount now approved will require further Board action, and 


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this Professional Services Contract shall be contingent upon continued funding from the State of Wisconsin Department of Health Services for administration and delivery of the family care benefit by DFC and County Board authorization for continued participation by DFC as a Managed Care Organization during the term of this agreement for 2012.
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